TIPTON, IOWA May 10, 2022

The Cedar County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. May 10, 2022, with
the following members present: Gaul, Kaufmann, and Chairperson Agne. Sup. Bell and Sup.
Smith were absent. Members of the public were also present.

The Board viewed correspondence from various agencies.

The Board acknowledged receipt of the following correspondence from:

Ahlers & Cooney P.C. correspondence on new limitations on City and County regulation of
fireworks sales.

Conservation Director Dauber submitted a Notice of Seasonal Hire for Landan Hill, starting May
9, 2022 with a hourly rate of $13.00.

Solid Waste Director Crock submitted a Notice of New Hire for Race Hall, Operator/Truck
Driver starting May 23, 2022 with a starting wage of $20.88 per hour.

Cedar County Clerk of Court Fees Collected for the month of April 2022.

It was noted the following Handwritten Disbursement was issued on 5/6/2022 to the Cedar
County Treasurer for Benefits, Inc. for an electronic deposit: #431053 for $594.32-self funded
medical claims.

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the agenda.
Ayes: All
Absent: Bell, Smith

Chairperson Agne addressed the public for comments: Public Health Interim Caes informed the
board as of last Wednesday there has been one million COVID deaths in the United States. The
Cedar County COVID cases have been increasing. CPC Tischuk reminded the board members
of the region meeting that will be held next Monday in Davenport. Tischuk also suggested board
members to begin attending the regular regional meetings before January 2023 to obtain the
background of the program.

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the Board Minutes of May 3, 2022.
Ayes: All
Absent: Bell, Smith

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Agne to approve Payroll Disbursements #189491-189635
for the period ending 4/30/22 and to be paid on 5/6/22.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell, Smith

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the utility permit for Windstream
to provide service to 2382 Atalissa Road and the $100 fee applies.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell, Smith

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Agne to approve a twelve-month renewal liquor
license for a Class E, Class B, Class C and Sunday Sales for Kum & Go.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell, Smith

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Kaufmann to approve a five-day Class C Liquor License
and outdoor service for Bev the Barbarian.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell, Smith

The Board reported on Outreach/Committee Meetings they attended.

Chairperson Agne read the proclamation to declare May as Mental Health Month.

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the proclamation.
Ayes: All




Absent: Bell, Smith

Sheriff Wethington informed the board that he has been informed the food company that supplies
the jail will have an increase of $50,000 within the next fiscal year. Wethington has Chief
Deputy Koranda looking at other options.

Auditor Dauber reminded the board and asked how they want to proceed on following up with
Tom Dittmer regarding planting of the trees on the property and communication with the
neighbors. The consensus of the board was to mail an official letter to Dittmer and cc the
Schwitzer’s.

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Kaufmann to adjourn at 9:07 a.m., to May 17, 2022.
Ayes: All
Absent: Bell, Smith
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Cari A. Dauber, Auditor Steve Agne, Chairperson




